

THOMAS WILLINGALE SCHOOL AND NURSERY

The Broadway, Loughton, Essex. IG10 3SR. Tel: 020 8508 7287 Fax: 020 8502 5364 Headteacher: Miss T. Phillips B.A. (Hons.), PGCE

11.9.25

Dear Parents/Carers

Opal Update:

The children have got straight back into their Opal playtimes and are enjoying the new pirate ship and shelter created for them over the summer.

Before the summer, your Opal Bingo donations, which were immense, were collected in and have now been put to good use in the Art Area. Well done again to last year's Willow Class for collecting the most items!

So far, the children have created a collective, cardboard mural wall under the canopy and have been busy junk modelling – some of you may have seen some of their wonderful creations.

Last night, we celebrated with our Attendance Fiesta. As well as the Opal play activities, there were lots of other activities for the children to get involved with including donkey rides! But I would like to say a big 'Well Done' to all the children that completed the Treasure Hunt. If you joined in with your child in this, I'm sure you got to see some of the wonderful 'Opal Zones' on offer in our Opal play. The fastest children completed the course in 8 minutes or less!!

A big well done to Noah in Year 6 for being the course record holder with 5 minutes.

Thanks once again for all your support.

Mrs Collins and the Play Team.

Website: www.thomaswillingaleprimary.co.uk

Email address: admin@thomaswillingale.essex.sch.uk







The children with the fastest times will be given a voucher today.















